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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-110
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member R. Brown
Date of Introduction: February 14, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, R
Date of Analysis: February 16, 2017
Type of Action: Authorizing closure of railroad crossing; designation of oversight agency; request for emergency action
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the execution of a Stipulation of Parties agreement among the City, Florida Department of Transportation and Georgia Southern & Florida Railway Company for the closure of a railroad-highway grade crossing (Crossing No. 713553S) on North Edgewood Drive. The Department of Public Works is designated as the oversight agency for the project. Emergency adoption on introduction is requested.
Background Information: In 2016 (via Ordinance 2016-145-E) the City closed and abandoned a portion of the right-of-way of North Edgewood Drive in the Biltmore neighborhood at the request of the railroad to facilitate Norfolk Southern Railroad’s plans to improve access to its Simpson Intermodal Yard.  The work will extend the Intermodal Yard’s entrance driveway to Soutel Drive, thereby eliminating the need for truck traffic on North Edgewood Drive.  The 2016 ordinance stated that the railroad plans to install culs-de-sac in the right-of-way on each side of the closure on North Edgewood. This bill authorizes execution of the agreement with the railroad to proceed with the crossing closure. The Stipulation of Parties agreement provides that the railroad will remove the crossing and closed road at its expense and that the railroad and FDOT will each provide the City with one-time payments of $7,500 to be applied to transportation safety uses. Upon acquisition by the railroad of an adjacent property (“Kowkabany property”) the FDOT will initiate closure of the crossing.
The Sheriff’s Office and Fire and Rescue Department have both reviewed the proposed closure and had no objections. The traffic study attached to the Stipulation Agreement found that the transportation level of service in the area would not be substantially affected, but did recommend that the new entrance driveway of the rail yard at Soutel Drive should be signalized. Installation of traffic signals will likely cost substantially more than the $15,000 in funds being provided by the railroad and FDOT.

The bill was not enacted as an emergency on first reading at the time of introduction and has been referred to committee for consideration.
Policy Impact Area: Rail crossing closure 
Fiscal Impact: The City will receive a total of $15,000 for transportation safety uses from the railroad and FDOT.
Analyst: Clements
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